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    Over the course of six weeks, our club invited the 
various candidates for the Delray Beach City 
Commission and Mayor races to join us individually on 
our weekly Kiwanis Zoom meetings. Each candidate 
presented their credentials, their opinion on current city 
issues and answered questions from our membership. 
The election took place on March 9th. 

The candidates that attended our January Meetings 
were Shelly Petrolia, Price Patton, and Mitch Katz. The 
candidates that attended our February Meetings were 
Tracy Caruso and Adam Frankel. Our March 3rd 
meeting featured Ryan Boylston, running for Delray 
Beach City Commission, Seat 3 (BTW - He Won). 

Candidates Make Their Case For Delray 
Beach Mayor and City Commission 

Outstanding Job Poll Workers - AGAIN! 

On March 9th, our club worked the poll station at Veteran’s Park in Delray 
Beach. Thanks to club members Ezra Krieg, Marsha Eisenberg, Bill Morse, 
Peggy Kelleher, Steve Rubin, Reeve Bright, Scott & Sophia Youngberg, 
Jay & Diane Alperin and guests Charles Tumazos & Michele Fox. 

   It was a long day, but everything went smoothly and we earned $2,940 for 
our club. Here are a few pics: 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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   Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                                       

                  Upcoming Birthdays:           

   

                        April 15 - Bob Colvin               

                        April 25 - Bill Szymanski  
            April 29 - Rich Pollack  

  

                                                          Wedding Anniversaries: 
                        April 6 - Regina & Bob Sablo 
                                  
                               

                                       Membership Anniversaries: 
                         April 17 - Matthew Byrne 
                                  

March 3rd “Zoom” Meeting:  We all extended well wishes to Mike 

Salem who is recovering from a kidney transplant. Lisa Lee is happy 

that all educators can now get vaccinated. Now, if she could only get an 

appointment. Ezra Krieg is happy that 600 seniors at Lake Delray Apts 

are getting vaccinated today. He is also going in for a colonoscopy on 

Friday (Happy Dollar?). John Crane-Baker is having nek surgery on 

Monday - Jay says he will no longer be a “pain in the neck”.  Gene 

Sapino acknowledged John’s TV Debut later this week. Scott 

Youngberg is happy baseball is back and the Atlanta Braves are once 

again playing. Steve Rubin was happy for Illinois’s win over Michigan 

last night. Matthew Byrne put in $3 for “Happy-Happy-Happy”. 

Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

March 10th “Zoom” Meeting:  This was the day after for all our poll 

workers. Yes, we were dragging a bit, but it was a worthwhile event 

that raised significant monies for the club. Everyone put in for our Poll 

workers. Gene Sapino added that John Crane-Baker is doing well 

after surgery. Carlene Laseter got her yard finished and her son came 

over for a visit. Matthew Byrne likes being a part of this amazing 

group. Mark Scheinbaum thanked Peggy Kelleher for helping Mike 

Salem, who is recovering from a kidney transplant. Steve Rubin’s wife 

Patti got her first Covid shot and Dave Freeburn is getting his next 

week. Everyone else was JH. 

March 17th “Zoom” Meeting:  Special Guest today was Maya Lopez, 

President of the Atlantic High Key Club. Great to see her. Another Key 

club member, Isabell, attended by phone. Ezra Krieg and his wife are 

feeling great after their vaccine shots and are going to Key West. Scott 

Youngberg wished everyone a Happy St. Pat’s Day and cheered on 

FSU. Peggy Kelleher got her shot and is going to Buffalo to see her 

Mom. Bob Barcinski put in for his birthday, Jean Antin’s birthday, 

Purdue in the BB March Madness and the Key Club. Steve Rubin likes 

the Big 10 in the tournament. Reeve Bright was at Dunkin Donuts and 

was vertical.  Mark Scheinbaum put in for Reeve 80% vertical. Gina 

Sablo is now 2 weeks since her second shot. Yahoo! 

March 24th “Zoom” Meeting:  Everyone was happy for the money we 

received from FKF. Also, Scott Youngberg and Bob Barcinski were 

happy FSU made it to the sweet 16. Mark Scheinbaum put in for our 

1st 50/50 event. Ezra Krieg thanked Rich Pollack for his help with the 

50/50 drawing, hopes Jay Alperin feels better and he took a trip to 

New England to re-connect with his family. Rich visited Mike Salem, 

and put in for the 50/50 and his wife’s B’day. Peggy Kelleher had a 

nice trip to Buffalo to see her mom and still cheering for the Gators. 

Gene Sapino wants Michigan to win and Dave Freeburn wants USC. 

Steve Rubin is disappointed in the “Horrible” Big 10, but look at the 

NW Women’s team. Gina Sablo’s son is looking to move south and 

Reeve Bright reached 82 gallons donated to the blood bank. Larry 

Schroeder’s wife got her 1st vaccine shot. Carlene Laseter got her 

hurricane windows installed. Everyone else was JH. 

March 31st “Zoom” Meeting:  Jay Alperin returned after a 2 week 

absence, and everyone was happy for that. Everyone also wished happy 

holidays. Gene Sapino is happy UCLA is in final four. Steve Rubin & 

Rich Pollack congratulated Gene for his Presidency. Dave 

Freeburn is going to a family wedding in North Carolina. 

Carlene Laseter got her 1st shot and Larry Schroeder is 

happy for the light at the end of the Covid tunnel. 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $  Other Doings. . . . . . 
Hail! President of the Month! 
 

 ****** March ****** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Gene Sapino 
         Here are the upcoming scheduled POTM’s: 
 
                April - Mark Scheinbaum 

                 May - Bill Morse 

                June - Carlene Laseter 

                 July - Bob Barcinski 

             August - Larry Schroeder 

       September - Steve Rubin 

          Thank You!   

  Mike Salem is recovering from a kidney 
transplant. Having expressed a need for food, 
Peggy Kelleher delivered $100 worth of food 
and staple items from the club to help Mike in    

            his recovery. 

Special THANKS to Gina Sablo and Peggy 
Kelleher for providing breakfast for the poll 
workers. 
 
Thanks to Reeve Bright for his “multiple” 
trips trying to set-up the annual Putt-Putt 
Tournament. Putt-Putt Delray wasn’t 
interested in doing it this year due to Covid. 
 
Our club donated $100 to the Atlantic Key 
Club’s Thirst Project. 
 
After 5 years, the Florida Kiwanis Foundation 
returned to our club the $12,031 earmarked 
for the Atlantic High Key Club Scholarships. 
We can now make the awards without any           

            hassles. Thanks to Tom Thayer for his help. 
 
 April 9-11..... Affair of the ARTS. Former 
Delray Affair Fundraiser. We need help if 
we are going to pull this off. Please Volunteer. 
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   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      
    the “Winning Tickets”    
         for last month:  

 
    
          

            March 3 - Rich Pollack 

   March 10 - Carlene Laseter 

   March 17 - Maya Lopez (Key Club) 

   March 24 - Reeve Bright 

   March 31-  Steve Rubin 

   

  The “Golden”   
    Years …  
                                              
   Jacob, age 92, and 
Rebecca, age 89, living in 
Miami, are all excited about 
their decision to get 
married.  

They go for a stroll to discuss the wedding, and on the 
way they pass a drugstore. Jacob suggests they go 
in. Jacob addresses the man behind the counter: 

"Are you the owner?" The pharmacist answers, "Yes." 

Jacob: "We're about to get married. Do you sell heart 
medication?" Pharmacist: "Of course, we do." 

Jacob: "How about medicine for circulation?" 
Pharmacist: "All kinds." 

Jacob: "Medicine for rheumatism?" Pharmacist: 
"Definitely." 

Jacob: "How about suppositories?" Pharmacist: "You 
bet!" 

Jacob: "Medicine for memory problems, arthritis and 
Alzheimer's?" Pharmacist: "Yes, a large variety. The 
works." 

Jacob: "What about vitamins, sleeping pills, Geritol, 
antidotes for Parkinson's disease?" Pharmacist: 
"Absolutely." 

Jacob: "Everything for heartburn and indigestion?" 
Pharmacist: "We sure do."  

Jacob: "You sell wheelchairs and walkers and canes?" 
Pharmacist: "All speeds and sizes." 

Jacob: "Adult diapers?" Pharmacist: "Sure." 

Jacob: "We'd like to use this store as our Bridal 
Registry." 

                             --- Submitted by Jay Alperin 

   PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT    

            IRS Impersonation  
                   Email Scam 

The IRS and its Security Summit partners warned tax 
professionals this week about a new IRS impersonation 
scam campaign spreading nationally on email. The new 
email scam uses dozens of compromised websites and 
web addresses that pose as IRS.gov, making it a 
challenge to shut down. By infecting computers with 
malware, these imposters may gain control of an 
individual’s computer or secretly download software that 
tracks every keystroke, eventually giving them 
passwords to sensitive accounts, such as financial 
accounts. 

“The IRS does not send emails about your tax refund or 
sensitive financial information,” said IRS Commissioner 
Chuck Rettig. “This latest scheme is yet another 
reminder that tax scams are a year-round business for 
thieves. We urge you to be on-guard at all times.” 

The IRS does not initiate contact with taxpayers by 
email, text messages or social media channels to 
request personal or financial information. This includes 
requests for PIN numbers, passwords or similar access 
information for credit cards, banks or other financial 
accounts.            

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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         Membership 
         Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
         
 
 
 
 
 

                        Share It……. 
   Have you ever shared your Kiwanis 
experience with others? With your 
colleagues, friends or family? Would you proudly 
post pictures from a Club event on your Facebook 
page? Would you invite someone you witnessed 
performing a random act of kindness to visit your 
club? 
 
   If not, what would it take for you to want to do 
so? What would it take for you want to spread 
Kiwanis not only to others in your community, but 
to other communities without clubs? 
 
   "Share it" is what happens when members love 
their clubs. It’s human nature to tell others about 
great experiences we’ve had with products, 
services—even Kiwanis. The “Share it” component 
of The Formula encourages members to spread the 
word about their clubs. This applies to word-of-
mouth communications, including person-to-person 
invitations to club meetings, social events, 
fundraisers and service projects.  
 
Think about what you love about Kiwanis. The 
service. The impact. The fellowship. 
 
Then think about people who would love those 
things too—and the impact they could help us make. 
That’s where you come in. And that’s why your 
story matters. 

Share what you love. So you can live what you love. 

Make your story a part of your formula for the 
future. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               
        Remember, This is The Formula:    
    Love being a  Kiwanian. Love your  club.    
          Share it with others. Live it.  
       Doing Good.......   Feeling Good! 

  
    

 

 

 

 
The Winner is......... 
 
          Cathy Durkin  
        of Portland Maine. 
     
     She received $1,175.  
Hello All – Just wanted to make sure we officially say 
thank you to each and every one of you for supporting 
the March Madness 50/50 raffle with your donations. 
If you were at the meeting on Wednesday you heard 
that we sold over 100 tickets. We had donations of 
$2,300 and netted $587.50 for Arts Garage and 
$587.50 for our club. Not bad for the first time out.  
This was a great learning experience for everyone 
involved and will make next year a lot more successful 
should the club decide to do it again. Special thanks 
goes to Ezra, Steve Rubin and Scott Youngberg for 
helping with this. 

At Mark Scheinbaum’s excellent suggestion, we’re 
making the complete list of who purchased tickets 
available. Just shoot me an email and I’ll be glad to 
send it to you. Should you recognize a name of 
someone from another club, let us know so we can 
send a special thank you. 

Once again, thank you everyone for 
helping to make this successful. 

 With gratitude, 

Rich Pollack 
pollackcomm@comcast.net 
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     Calendar Of Events  

 
April 9-11..... Affair of the ARTS 
                   (Formerly Delray Affair) 
                       (Club Fundraiser) 
                     Boynton Beach Mall 

  Join our weekly ZOOM 
meetings, every Wednesday at 8 

am. It’s easy-peasy! 

    

      Feeding your 
body and mind as    
    you age - 
        Part 7  
 
 
 

........ Or you can’t  
     shop or cook for yourself? (Con’t) 

  

Buy in bulk. Doing things in bulk saves time and 
money. It’s always a good idea to buy non-perishable 
items, such as dried beans and canned fish, in bulk. You 
can freeze perishable items, such as meat and bread, in 
smaller portions to use as needed or split them with a 
friend—saving you both money. 

Search out Farmers’ Markets. Many places host 
weekly farmers’ markets where local farmers sell fresh 
food directly, often cheaper than the grocery store. 
Towards the end of the market, some venders sell 
remaining perishable items at a discount. 

Purchase generic/store brands. When you shop at 
conventional grocery stores, the store or generic brand 
will often be cheaper than the name brand for the same 
quality product. 

Join the grocery store savings club and look out for 
discount coupons for more savings. 

Purchase less expensive cuts of meat and make 
better use of it. You’ll save money on the cut of meat 
and stretch the meat for more meals when you make 
tasty casseroles, sauces, soups, stews, and stir-fries. 
Add vegetables, beans, and whole grains to create 
filling and delicious meals. 

Cook once and eat multiple times. Cook a large 
meal at the beginning of the week so that you have 
extra to use later in the week when you don’t feel like 
cooking. 

Make new meals from previous ones. All leftovers 
can be used for another meal, such as soups, stews, or 
stir-fries. Create a base with broth or by sautéing onion 
and garlic, then add any leftovers you have. A small 
amount of meat is perfect to add flavor and substance. 
And most leftovers make very tasty burritos. Simply put 
everything into a tortilla shell (try to get whole grain) 
with a little cheese or salsa. 

       

 HUMAN AND  
 SPIRITUAL VALUES 
 (One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

“Before you tell your life what you 
intend to do with it, listen for 
what it intends to do with you. 
Before you tell your life what 
truths and values you have 
decided to live up to, let your life 
tell you what truths you embody, what values you 
represent.” 

                     ― Parker J. Palmer, Let Your Life Speak  

1. Fact or Crap - The 
title of the film Pulp Fiction 
refers to pulp magazines.  

2. Fact or Crap - Nelson 
Mandela was imprisoned 
on Rottnest Island for most 
of his 27 year 
incarceration. 

3. Fact or Crap -  Jude Law was briefly 
engaged to Johnny Depps current 
partner, Vanessa Paradis.  

4. Fact or Crap - The largest recorded 
number of children ever born to one 
women was 98.  

5. Fact or Crap - Sean Connerys first 
name is actualy Joseph.  

6. Fact or Crap - A zonkey is the result 
of crossbreeding a zebra and a donkey. 

7.  Fact or Crap - Public television     
     broadcasts were first introduced to  
    Australia in 1956.  
              (Answers on Page 7) 
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Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  
Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 
happened on  “This Date in History” 
Here are a few interesting items from the past  
few weeks:  

March 3:  
1791, Congress passed a measure taxing distilled spirits; it was the first internal 
revenue act in U.S. history. 
1845, Florida became the 27th state. 
1863, President Abraham Lincoln signed a measure creating the National 
Academy of Sciences. 
1931, “The Star-Spangled Banner” became the national anthem of the United 
States as President Herbert Hoover signed a congressional resolution. 
1945, the Allies fully secured the Philippine capital of Manila from Japanese 
forces during World War II. 
1960, Lucille Ball filed for divorce from her husband, Desi Arnaz, a day after they 
had finished filming the last episode of “The Lucille Ball-Desi Arnaz Show.” 
2019, a tornado roared into the small community of Beauregard, Alabama, killing 
23 people; it was the nation’s deadliest tornado in nearly six years. 
2020, The known Coronavirus death toll in the United States climbed to nine; 
most victims were residents of a Seattle-area nursing home. The number of virus 
patients who had died in Italy rose to 79, the most of any nation outside of 
China. The head of the World Health Organization asked people to stop hoarding 
masks, saying they were needed by health care workers. 
 Birthdays: 
 Singer-musician Mike Pender (The Searchers) is 80.  
 Actor Robert Gossett is 67.  
 Actor Miranda Richardson is 63.  
 Olympic track and field gold medalist Jackie Joyner-Kersee is 59.  
 Former College Football Hall of Famer Herschel Walker is 59.  
 Contemporary Christian musician Duncan Phillips (Newsboys) is 57. 
 Country singer Brett Warren (The Warren Brothers) is 50. 
 Actor David Faustino is 47.  
 Actor Jessica Biel is 39.  

March 10:  
1785, Thomas Jefferson was appointed America’s minister to France, succeeding 
Benjamin Franklin. 
1848, the U.S. Senate ratified the Treaty of Guadalupe Hidalgo, which ended the 
Mexican-American War. 
1864, President Abraham Lincoln assigned Ulysses S. Grant, who had just 
received his commission as lieutenant-general, to the command of the Armies of 
the United States. 
1876, Alexander Graham Bell’s assistant, Thomas Watson, heard Bell say over 
his experimental telephone: “Mr. Watson — come here — I want to see you” 
from the next room of Bell’s Boston laboratory. 
1913, former slave, abolitionist and Underground Railroad “conductor” Harriet 
Tubman died in Auburn, New York; she was in her 90s. 
1927, the Sinclair Lewis novel “Elmer Gantry” was published by Harcourt, Brace 
& Co. 
2000, Pope John Paul II approved sainthood for Katharine Drexel, a Philadelphia 
socialite who had taken a vow of poverty and devoted her fortune to helping 
poor Blacks and American Indians. (Drexel, who died in 1955, was canonized in 
October 2000.) 
2020, Clusters of the coronavirus swelled on both U.S. coasts, with more than 70 
cases linked to a biotech conference in Boston and infections turning up at 10 
nursing homes in the Seattle area. Infections in Italy topped the 10,000 mark, as 
authorities enforced a sweeping nationwide lockdown.  
 Birthdays: 
 Talk show host Ralph Emery is 88. 
 Bluegrass/country singer-musician Norman Blake is 83.  
 Actor Chuck Norris is 81.  
 Singer Dean Torrence (Jan and Dean) is 81.  
 TV personality/businesswoman Barbara Corcoran (“Shark Tank”) is 72.  
 Actor Sharon Stone is 63. 
 Britain’s Prince Edward is 57. 
 Singer Robin Thicke is 44. 
 Olympic gold medal gymnast Shannon Miller is 44.  
 Country singer Carrie Underwood is 38.  
 Actor Olivia Wilde is 37.  

March 17:  
1762, New York held its first St. Patrick’s Day parade. 
1776, the Revolutionary War Siege of Boston ended as British forces evacuated 
the city. 
1941, the National Gallery of Art opened in Washington, D.C. 
1969, Golda Meir became prime minister of Israel. 
1992, In Illinois, Sen. Alan Dixon was defeated in his primary reelection bid by 
Carol Moseley-Braun, who went on to become the first Black woman in the U.S. 
Senate. 
2010, Michael Jordan became the first ex-player to become a majority owner in 
the NBA as the league’s Board of Governors unanimously approved Jordan’s 
$275 million bid to buy the Charlotte Bobcats from Bob Johnson. 
2016, bowing to years of public pressure, SeaWorld Entertainment said it would 
no longer breed killer whales or make them perform crowd-pleasing tricks. 
2020, Due to the corona virus,  A three-week shelter-in-place order took effect in 
six San Francisco-area counties, requiring most residents to stay inside and 
venture out only for food, medicine or exercise. More movie theaters closed 
nationwide; the nation’s largest chain, AMC, said its theaters would close for at 
least six to 12 weeks. Bus riders in Detroit were stranded after most drivers 

didn’t report to work. The Kentucky Derby and the French Open were each 
postponed from May to September. A case of the coronavirus was reported in 
West Virginia, the only U.S. state that hadn’t seen one until that point. As 
Florida, Arizona and Illinois went ahead with presidential primaries, hundreds of 
poll workers dropped out, forcing state officials to scramble.  
 Birthdays: 
 Former astronaut Ken Mattingly is 85.  
 Singer-songwriter John Sebastian (The Lovin’ Spoonful) is 77. 
 Former NSA Director and former CIA Director Michael Hayden is 76.  
 Actor Patrick Duffy is 72.  
 Actor Kurt Russell is 70.  
 Actor Lesley-Anne Down is 67.  
 Actor Gary Sinise is 66.  
 Former basketball and baseball player Danny Ainge is 62.  
 Actor Rob Lowe is 57.  
 Olympic gold medal soccer player Mia Hamm is 49. 
 Sports reporter Tracy Wolfson is 46.  
 Olympic gold medal swimmer Katie Ledecky is 24. 

March 24:  
1765, Britain enacted the Quartering Act, requiring American colonists to provide 
temporary housing to British soldiers. 
1882, German scientist Robert Koch (kohk) announced in Berlin that he had 
discovered the bacillus responsible for tuberculosis. 
1913, New York’s Palace Theatre, the legendary home of vaudeville, opened on 
Broadway. 
1958, Elvis Presley was inducted into the U.S. Army at the draft board in 
Memphis, Tennessee. 
1965, Ranger 9, a lunar probe launched three days earlier by NASA, crashed into 
the moon (as planned) after sending back more than 5,800 video images. 
1976, the president of Argentina, Isabel Peron, was deposed by her country’s 
military. 
1989, the supertanker Exxon Valdez (vahl-DEEZ’) ran aground on a reef in 
Alaska’s Prince William Sound and began leaking an estimated 11 million gallons 
of crude oil. 
1999, NATO launched airstrikes against Yugoslavia, marking the first time in its 
50-year existence that it had ever attacked a sovereign country.  
2011, The Census Bureau released its first set of national-level findings from the 
2010 count on race and migration, showing that Hispanics accounted for more 
than half of the U.S. population increase over the previous decade, exceeding 
estimates in most states as they crossed a new census milestone: 50 million, or 
1 in 6 Americans.  
 Birthdays: 
 Fashion designer Tommy Hilfiger is 70.  
 Comedian Louie Anderson is 68.  
 Actor Robert Carradine is 67. 
 Actor Lara Flynn Boyle is 51.  
 Former NFL quarterback Peyton Manning is 45.  
 Actor Jessica Chastain is 44. 

March 31:  
1814, Paris was occupied by a coalition of Russian, Prussian and Austrian forces; 
the surrender of the French capital forced the abdication of Emperor Napoleon. 
1917, the United States took formal possession of the Virgin Islands from 
Denmark. 
1933, President Franklin D. Roosevelt signed the Emergency Conservation Work 
Act, which created the Civilian Conservation Corps. 
1943, “Oklahoma!,” the first musical play by Richard Rodgers and Oscar 
Hammerstein II, opened on Broadway. 
1968, at the conclusion of a nationally broadcast address on Vietnam, President 
Lyndon B. Johnson stunned listeners by declaring, “I shall not seek, and I will not 
accept, the nomination of my party for another term as your President.” 
2005, Terri Schiavo (SHY’-voh), 41, died at a hospice in Pinellas Park, Florida, 13 
days after her feeding tube was removed in a wrenching right-to-die court fight. 
2009, Benjamin Netanyahu took office as Israel’s new prime minister after the 
Knesset approved his government. 
2020, The White House released new projections that the number of coronavirus 
deaths in the U.S. could range from 100,000 to 240,000 even if current social 
distancing guidelines were maintained. CNN’s Chris Cuomo anchored his CNN 
show from the basement of his home after testing positive for the coronavirus.  
 Birthdays: 
 Actor William Daniels is 94.  
 Actor Richard Chamberlain is 87.  
 Actor Shirley Jones is 87. 
 Musician Herb Alpert is 86.  
 Actor Christopher Walken is 78.  
 Comedian Gabe Kaplan is 77.  
 Actor Robbie Coltrane is 71. 
 Actor Ewan McGregor is 50.  

 

 

   AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, 
like Jay and his friends will be doing…..(Oh 
wait......Bars aren’t a good idea. Let’s all join Jay 
at his house.... ) and Former Vice President Al 
Gore joins us, we hope that you will buy him a “I 
met Jay” drink, as he is 74 years old today.    
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    This Month’s  
  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 
squares that has been divided into 9 
smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 
goal is to write the numbers 1 through 
9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every  
                      number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

    Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         
    
                        (Answers on Page 8) 

   Hollywood Squares is an American game show in which 
two contestants compete in a game of tic-tac-toe to win 
cash and prizes. The show piloted on NBC in 1965 and 
the regular series debuted in 1966 on the same network.      
 The host asked a question to the stars and these 
answers are from the days when "Hollywood Squares" 
game show responses were spontaneous, not scripted, as 
they are now.......... 
 

Q. During a tornado, are you safer in the bedroom 

or in the closet? 

A. Rose Marie: Unfortunately, Peter, I'm always safe in 

the bedroom. 

Q. Can boys join the Camp Fire Girls? 

A. Marty Allen: Only after lights out. 

Q. When you pat a dog on its head he will wag his 

tail. What will a goose do? 

A. Paul Lynde: Make him bark? 

Q. If you were pregnant for two years, what would 

you give birth to? 

A. Paul Lynde: Whatever it is, it would never be afraid of 

the dark. 

Q. According to Ann Landers, is there anything 

wrong with getting into the habit of kissing a lot of 

people? 

A. Charley Weaver: It got me out of the army. 

Q. Jackie Gleason recently revealed that he firmly 

believes in them and has actually seen them on at 

least two occasions. What are they? 

A. Charley Weaver: His feet. 

Q. According to Ann Landers, what are two things 

you should never do in bed? 

A. Paul Lynde: Point and laugh. 

   
 
          
 

       Answers..........   

 
 
 

1. Fact. Pulp magazines were 
inexpensive fiction magazines. 

1. Crap. Robben Island, off the 
coast of Cape Town. 

2. Crap. Vanessa Paradis is an 
ex-girlfriend of Lenny Kravitz 

3. Crap. The largest number of children record was 69. 

4. Crap. Connery was born Thomas Sean Connery. 

5. Fact. A zorse is a cross between a horse and a zebra. 

6. Fact. Malawi had to wait until 1999.  
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The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  
Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 
Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 
Division 21 of the Florida District.  
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       
       2020-21 Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                     Arthur N. Riley 
               Westminster, Maryland  
 

        2020-21 Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                  Mary-Lynn Desjarlais  
                Email: MLDesjarlais@gmail.com  

        2020-21 Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                   Tom Ramiccio 
 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Boca Raton Community Center Annex  
       260 Crawford Blvd  
       Boca Raton   
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 
         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   
 

         2020-21 President:  Richard Leys  
               Email:  
  
         Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

      If you have something for the newsletter,   
  please send it to  Scott Youngberg  via E-mail:    
  esysy@att.net         

                                          ——Thank you                                                                 

     

   Visit our Website: 
  

   www.delraybeachkiwanis.org 

     
      International  
    President’s Corner  
           Art Riley 
      President of Kiwanis International                

 
    Kids need Kiwanis! How do kids need 
Kiwanis? Each club finds its own answers 
as it identifies and creates opportunities in 
its community. Many clubs have tackled 
literacy projects to supplement online 

education during the pandemic. Other clubs help food pantries 
feed families. 

   As the world emerges from the pandemic, these needs will 
persist and others will return to focus. Young kids will still 
require early-childhood education and nurturing to prepare for 
school. Immunization programs that raise children’s life 
expectancy worldwide will be expanded. Children still need help 
learning to resist predators, cybercrimes and other harmful 
influences. Youth must be qualified as leaders. These can all be 
addressed through Kiwanis service. 

   Clubs have the strength to design solutions, build partnerships 
and devote energy to local and international challenges. 
Kiwanians are helping with school backpack programs, child 
mentoring and orphanage support. Tell the Kiwanis story to your 
community and prospective members. Describe how they can 
help be involved. Point to the opportunities that Kiwanis offers 
for each member to contribute to life-changing experiences for 
children. 

   Service can change a child’s life and transform a Kiwanian’s. 
Collectively, we have planned for the future during the past 
year. Now is the time to put these plans into action and expand 
your footprint. Kids Need Kiwanis — our motto — now! Search 
your heart and commit yourself to the next generation.  

   The future starts today, not tomorrow. 

        Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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       From Our Photographer’s    
        Camera…… 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two   
    giving us some great memories from recent  
    meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


